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Hello from the Headteacher  

 

Itôs lovely to finally see lighter evenings as we head towards 
spring and, as always, there has been a lot going on during 
the past few weeks at Longhill High School. 

Our Year 10 students attended some practical and very 
useful Money Matters workshops on finance ï something we 
all need to know about ï run by one of our local banks.   We 
hope that this will become an annual event. 

Some of our Year 9 students are benefitting from Brighton & 
Hove Albionôs move into the Premier League, with the 
introduction of a 10 -week business programme.  This 
initiative will give  our students some valuable insights into 
the world of commerce, using our local football Club as their 
business model. 

Our higher ability students have been on a fantastic Internet 
of Things trip to the University of Sussex, while some of our girls are attending an 
ongoing programme of evening workshops at Roedean.  We are delighted to be able 
to offer these opportunities for Longhill High students, thanks to the strong links that 
we enjoy with our local community.  
 
Our boys and girls badminton teams have shone in a local tournament at BACA this 
month, with the boys securing the runners up trophy, while the girls won their Key 
Stage 4 event.  Well done to all the Longhill High teams.  
 
The Drama Department have excelled too this month by putting on the ground -
breaking play ñI Love You Mumé..ò, which was selected by Year 11 students.  For 
those of you who saw the play , I think you will agree that this difficult subject  was 
sensitively handled by our amazing students. 
 
Enjoy the break and I look forward to welcoming  everybody back on February 19th. 
 

 
Kate Williams 
Headteacher       

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 



 
Money Matters Opportunity from the Maths Faculty 

Students in Year 10 enjoyed an enlightening course recently from a local bank, focusing on 
children and young people learning about money.  Many surprised faces expressed shocked 
looks when realising the cost of living, the challenge of saving, the pitfalls of easily available 
credit solutions and how important planning and saving is for a secure future. 

When asked questƛƻƴǎ ƭƛƪŜΣ άIŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƻ 
ȅƻǳΚέ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ ƳƻƴŜȅ Ƙŀōƛǘǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘƻǇŜŘ 
for in the future.  They learned that good budgeting would actually allow them to put luxury 
or fantasy items onto a spreadsheet and see what it would take to achieve their short term 
and long term dreams. 

There was a lot for the students to think about and 
absorb, but immediately they expressed an interest 
in what further investigations could be made.  For 
example, different career paths, pay versus the cost 
of education, comparison between renting and 
owning a property and the different investment 
opportunities available.   

The Money Matters session will hopefully be an 
annual opportunity for Longhill High students to 
ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǇŜƴŎƛƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΦ  

A warm thanks to Liz Moore and her team from Lloyds TSB Brighton. 

 

 
 



 
Premier League Means Business!  
 
A group of Year 9 students have been offered a fantastic opportunity to take part in the 
Premier League Enterprise scheme, which is delivered by Premier League football clubs in 
partnership with Sport Relief. 
 
Since its promotion to the Premier League, Brighton & Hove Albion has joined the scheme 
via their Albion in the Community division.  The award-winning enterprise scheme aims to 
help young people in local communities to enhance their life skills, help to improve their 
educational outcomes and to increase awareness of the world of work. 
 
The students visited the fabulous Amex Stadium to attend the launch of the 10-week 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ¢ƻōȅ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎΣ ά²Ŝ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
stadium with students from other local schools and were first of all given a tour of the 
stadium itself.  We went right to the top of the stands, around the pitch, we saw the home 
and away dressing rooms and the warm-up station, as well as interview rooms and offices.  
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎΦέ 
 
What did Toby think the enterprise programme ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀōƻǳǘΚ  άL ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǳǎ 
about finance and business.  Brighton & Hove Albion have the chance to make more profit 
ƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊ [ŜŀƎǳŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ŜȄǇŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŘƛǳƳΣ 
but they would need to stay in the Premier League to make that possible.  They will have to 
ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƻŜǎΦέ 
 
άtŜƻǇƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ƭōƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ŦƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ мл 
weeks and we will be using the football club as our business model.  I think it will be very 
useful to learn more practical stuff in school, about how to deal with money and about 
ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΣ ǎƻ LΩƳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΦέ 
 
Thanks to Premier League Enterprise and Albion in the 
Community for giving this opportunity to our students 
and we will keep you updated on their progress. 

 

 

 

Stay & Play  
Creche available while parents/carers attend Parentsô 

Evenings  

Creche run by our Year 10 Childcare students and 

supervised by Miss Essex, Head of Childcare  

Make & Colour . Puzzles . Role Play . Stories  



 

Royal Veterinary College Visit Enthrals Students 
 

!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ .ǊƛƎƘǘƻƴΩǎ ǿƛŘŜƴƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΣ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ 
Longhill High School students aged from 13 to 16 were given the opportunity to visit the 
Royal Veterinary College in Camden recently.  
 
On arriving at the impressive Royal Veterinary College, the students visited one of the 
lecture theatres to hear about the courses on offer and were given a talk by a current 
student who explained what life is like as a student there.  One of the most popular courses 
involves learning about exotic animal species, which includes learning about their habitats 
and how important conservation is to stop them becoming endangered. 
 
After lunch in the College Cafeteria, students visited one of the dissection rooms.  Students 
stood on a raised viewing area, overlooking the room, to watch a dissection taking place; 
άLǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ-of-ŦŀŎǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƛŜƴǘƛŦƛŎ ǿŀȅΦέ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ ¸ŜŀǊ ф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
Spencer.  ά¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƭƛƴƛŎ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǇŀǎǎŜǎ ƻƴ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛŜŘ όǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
ƻǿƴŜǊǎΩ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜύΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǎǘǳŘƛŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  LǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ 
important to understand the anatomy of an animal if you are going to be able to give it the 
ōŜǎǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΦέ 
 
Lƴ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǎƪ ƻŦ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ 
to identify different animal bones. ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ōƛǊŘ ǎǇŜŎƛƳŜƴǎ ƻƴ ǎƘƻǿΦέ 
said [ŀǳǊŀΣ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΦ  ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƪŜletons of geese, swans, parakeets ς all kinds of 
birds ς so we could compare ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭŀǊƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƳŀƭƭΦέ 
 
[ŀǳǊŀΣ ǿƘƻ ƘƻǇŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ ǾŜǘŜǊƛƴŀǊȅ ƳŜŘƛŎƛƴŜΣ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ άLǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
animals.  By studying them you caƴ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŜǾƻƭǾŜŘΣ Ƙƻǿ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ 
ǊŜƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŜǾƻƭǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦέ 
 
The last visit of the day was to meet a group of calves and to learn more about these 
endearing creatures; as well as learning facts about the cows, students were also able to 
stroke them, sketch them and find their heartbeats with a stethoscope. 
 
άLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘǊƛǇΣέ ǎŀƛŘ {ǇŜƴŎŜǊΣ άLǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ 
given me an idea of ǿƘŀǘ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ƛǘ ƛǎΦέ  !ǎ ŦƻǊ [ŀǳǊŀΩǎ ŎƻƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴΣ άLǘΩǎ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŜŘ ŦƻǊ 
me that veterinary medicine is what I want to study ς ŀƴŘ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘΗέ 
 
Thanks to the University of Brighton for sponsoring this visit for our students. 
 

 
 



 
 

Independence for Nick thanks to Wheelchair Donation   
 
Year 10 student, Nick Boyland, is over the moon with his new power-assisted wheelchair, 
generously donated by Genting Casinos and CHIPS. 
 
The CHIPS charity was founded on behalf of the casino and gaming industry and raises funds 
to purchase specialised powered wheelchairs for young people with disabilities.   Working 
alongside Motus Medical, who are experts in the field of mobility, each wheelchair is a 
custom-fit for its new owner. 
 
Nick was nominated to receive the wheelchair by staff members at Longhill High and 
Hillside, who are the local authority outreach specialists for young people with physical 
disabilities.  He is absolutely delighted with his new mode of transport, as are his family, 
who joined Nick for the presentation in Brighton recently. 
 
άLǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ƳŜ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜΣέ bƛŎƪ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎΣ ά!ǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
me all the time in school and sometimes that has made it difficult for me to mix with other 
students and make friends.  Now I will be able to get around the school site on my own at 
ōǊŜŀƪ ŀƴŘ ƭǳƴŎƘǘƛƳŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘΗέ 
 
Generous employees from Genting Casinos took part in a marathon in Madrid to raise funds 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ILt{ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŜŘ ƛƴ bƛŎƪΩǎ ƴŜǿ ǿƘŜŜƭǎΦ  άLΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀƛǊέ ǎŀƛŘ bƛŎƪΦ  άLǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ƳŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ 
ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƛǘΣ ōǳǘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΗέ 
 
Learning Support teacher Siobhan Hewitt has worked closely with Nick since he started at 
[ƻƴƎƘƛƭƭ IƛƎƘΤ ǎƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎΣ άWe are all very proud of Nick. He is a hard working student with 
high aspirations and is currently planning to become an accountant.  Having the wheelchair 
will increase his independence and give him more freedom to make the choices he wants to 
make.  Longhill High would like to thank Julia Cornwell from Hillside Outreach, with whom 
we worked collaboratively on this application for a new wheelchair.έ 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 

Photos by kind permission @BrightonArgus 

 

 

 



 

Research Can Be Fun at University of Sussex 

A group of Year 10 higher ability students from Longhill High School visited the University of 

Sussex recently to take part in a widening participation event.  As well as having a look 

around the impressive university campus and sampling the delights of one of its cafeterias, 

the students took part in two interactive workshops. 

The morning session was a computing challenge where 

students had an opportunity to experiment with coding 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ΨLƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ƻŦ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΩ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ  Student Tommy 

ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘΣ ά²Ŝ ƭƻŀŘŜŘ ŀ ƎŀƳŜ ƻƴǘƻ ŀ ǘƛƴȅ ŎƻƴǎƻƭŜ ŀƴŘ 

then added our own coding to analyse and change the 

way it worked.  We entered new coding to alter the way 

the game would respond, the positioning of controls, the 

heat of the battery ς all the things that would help to 

ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΦέ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ω{ƘŀǇƛƴƎ {ƻǳƴŘΩ ŀƴŘ was 

perfect for those with a keen interest in physics.  Tommy 

and hiǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎΣ άLǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŎƭŜǾŜǊΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ 

ŎƻǳƭŘ ΨǎŜŜΩ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘǿŀǾŜǎΣ ƻǊ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŦŜŜƭ ǘƘŜƳ 

ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΦέ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜƴǘ ƻƴΣ ά¢ƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴŎƛŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ 

used were really high ones and they bounced off the nerves 

in our hands, so they felt like air.  The teacher also put tiny 

polystyrene beads into the sound wave machine and you 

could see them bouncing up and down as the waves hit 

ǘƘŜƳΦέ 

ά¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ǳǎ Ƙƻǿ ǎƻǳƴŘ ǿŀǾŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 

your body and move from in front to behind you.  They will 

ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΦέ 

Students were able to ask questions of the University 

Student Ambassadors, who told them something of life on 

campus, the different courses available, as well as funding 

and accommodation options. 

We asked ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇΦ  άL 

ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎΤέ 

ǎŀƛŘ ¢ƻƳƳȅΦ  άL ƭƛƪŜ ǇƘȅǎƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 

work really hard to research things and test them to their 

limits.  Research can lead to unexpected discoveries and 

breakthroughs ς ƛǘΩǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦέ 

Thanks to University of Sussex for giving our students the opportunity to attend these 

exciting workshops. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

Creativity & Enterprise Faculty 
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